

UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC EPARCHY OF SASKATOON УКРАЇНСЬКА КАТОЛИЦЬКА ЄПАРХІЯ САСКАТУНУ 214 Ave. M South, Saskatoon, SK, S7M 2K4 CANADA

Tel: 306-653-0138 Fax: 306-665-2569

Web: skeparchy.org/wordpress E-mail: admin.skeparchy@sasktel.net

Ref. # 0042

May 9, 2023

Fr. Gregory Hrynkiw, Hieromonk 517 Avenue O North SASKATOON, SK S7N 2V4

By e-mail Original to follow by regular mail

Christ is Risen!

Dear Fr. Gregory:

Re: Clergy Appointments Effective August 1, 2023

Firstly, please accept my sincere thanks for your willingness to provide pastoral assistance to the Cudworth District during the dislocation that resulted when Fr. Janko Kolosnjaji was placed on administrative leave.

Effective August 1, 2023, the Eparchy will realign the boundaries of its Pastoral Districts to facilitate the redistribution of pastoral assignments among the clergy in an effort to better serve the needs of the faithful. As of that date, you will be relieved of all of your pastoral duties in the Cudworth District with the exeption of the Shrine of Our Lady of Sorrows. You are to encourage "returning the Sacraments to the Hill" and also to discern if a lasting relationship between the Our Lady's Shrine and the Monastery of the Three Holy Hierarchs is the will of the Holy Spirit. Although the Shrine will be independent of the Cudworth Pastoral District it is assumed that there would be strong collaboration between them.

Thank you once again for your help. May God bless you in your work as you continue to serve the needs of the faithful through your vocation.

In Christ.

Most Rev. Lawrence Huculak OSBM Apostolic Administrator of the Eparchy of Saskatoon